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Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2016-36
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor

Date of Introduction: January 12, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: R

Date of Analysis: January 13, 2016
Type of Action: Reappointment Confirmation 

Bill Summary: This bill confirms the Mayor’s reappointment of Charlene Taylor Hill as Executive Director of the Human Rights Commission.

Background Information: Section 60.102(b), Ordinance Code, provides that the Executive Director of the Human Rights Commission shall be appointed by the Mayor, subject to confirmation by the City Council.  Further, Section 60.201, Ordinance Code, provides that the Executive Director of the Human Rights Commission is the Division Chief of the Equal Opportunity/Equal Access Division.

Ms. Hill received a bachelor’s degree in business administration from Bethune-Cookman College.  She was initially appointed as Executive Director of the Community Relations Commission (now known as the Human Rights Commission) in 1995. 
Policy Impact Area: Human Rights Commission operations

Fiscal Impact: According to Employee Services, the salary range for the position is $76,211 -  $124,427 annually.
Analyst: Merritt
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